LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Clean for the Queen
On Friday 4th March children at Ludham Primary School undertook a ‘Clean for the Queen’ litter pick within the school grounds, followed by a village litter pick held on Saturday 5th March.  11 villagers turned up to undertake the village litter pick in the pouring rain.  

There are some kind people in Ludham who regularly litter pick particular roads or areas, picking up litter that other people have carelessly dropped.  Much of the litter seems to be drinks cans or fast food litter.  

Please take your litter home

Annual Parish Meeting.  Tuesday 3rd May.  7pm.  In the Church Rooms.

The Annual Parish Meeting is a village meeting open to everyone in the village.  If you are a member of a village group please bring a report if you would like to do so

Glass recycling

The Village has benefitted from the glass recycling in bottle banks at Womack Staithe, the Dog Inn and the Kings Arms.  The Parish Council pays to have this glass removed and then applies to Norfolk County Council for income from the glass recycling.  The Parish Council has made a profit of around £1600 on glass recycling during the year.  This money directly benefits all parishioners as it enables the Parish Council to keep the parish precept (the parish portion of the council tax) low.  Please continue to recycle glass in to the village bottle banks
Flooding in the village

The Highways Engineer has agreed to prioritise work on the drains at Whitegates in the new financial year (April 2016).  The Parish Council has also highlighted various other areas in the village where the drains need work
Norwich / Ludham bus service

The bus service to / from Ludham has changed slightly.  Details are in the timetable, which is available in Throwers
Planning Applications
The following planning application was considered by the Parish Council at the meeting in March:
BA/2016/0089/NONMAT.  Hall Common Farm, Hall Common.  Non material amendment to previous permission.  Addition of roller-shutter doors.  No comment made.  
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be the ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, which will take place on Tuesday 3rd May 2016.  The ANNUAL PARISH MEETING will take place at 7pm, and will be followed by the Annual Parish Council meeting
Website: Ludhampc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk

Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

